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EU Statement re.WHO’s arrangements for hosting health partnerships and proposals for harmonizing WHO’s work with hosted partnerships, and a policy for engagement with NGOs.

Madam Chair, distinguished colleagues,
I am speaking on behalf of the European Union and its MemberStates.
We welcome the report by the Secretariat on hosted partnerships which gives a useful first overview of eight of the hosted partnerships and their contribution to the global health agenda.  We note that the number of entities has been subject to change over the years and we would emphasise the need for WHO to develop a clear definition of a hosted partnership that remains constant over time.
The programmatic, governance and administrative challenges outlined in the paper are significant and the proposals to address them are steps in the right direction, which we support.  When implementing, we need to ensure that the added-value of the partnerships is maintained.  In addition, we suggest that WHO's engagement with hosted partnerships be reviewed periodically by the appropriate governing body, in order to ensure ongoing relevance and effectiveness.  As part of that review, each partnership could be recommended for either integration into WHO; continuation with strengthened arrangements; independence from WHO; or WHO to withdraw its membership.  These periodic reviews should take place at either global or regional level, as appropriate, and we would also like to suggest a standing item at the appropriate oversight body for a given partnership. 
With regard to governance, we recognise that partners need to strive for a more consistent and coherent contributions in the governing bodies of the WHO, as well as the boards of the hosted partnerships. 
In the interests of transparency, we would like to seek confirmation that all eight partnerships are no longer included in the Programme Budget 2014-2015.  While partnerships should not be included in the main PB, appropriate accountability mechanisms are still required, to address such issues as potential financial liabilities.  
Finally, with regard to the paper on NGOs, we would emphasise the importance of the development of a set of core principles to guide WHO’s engagement with all non-state actors and manage any conflicts that might arise. We agree that transparency is essential in relationships with NGOs and, in this context, the proposals in relation to the establishment of a mechanism such as “A Declaration of Interest” and a “Transparency Register” are interesting. Further information on how this might work in the WHO context would be welcome.  

Thank you.

